

## Family update #118

September 28, 2021

Dear family and friends,

## **COVID Update**

We are very grateful to share that of the 20 residents whose tests results were pending, 19 have come back negative. We are waiting to receive one more test result. Of our staff, seven are awaiting their test results; the rest are negative. Our outbreak status remains unchanged.

Of note, we received confirmation that the resident who tested positive is a Delta variant case.

We are working closely with Alberta Health Services Communicable Disease Control on visitation protocols and will notify you should there be any further changes. All admissions to Wing Kei Crescent Heights are currently on hold.

Please continue to do everything you can to keep yourselves safe and healthy. Limit close contact with only those who live in the same household with you. Work from home if at all possible and minimize the amount of time you spend running errands or being out in the community. The provincial restrictions are the minimum of what we must follow at this time.

Thank you for keeping Wing Kei in your prayers.

God is our refuge and strength, an ever-present help in trouble Therefore we will not fear, though the earth give way and the mountains fall into the heart of the sea. ~ Psalms 46:1-2 NIV

With gratitude,

Kathy Tam Chief Executive Officer